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Helicopters in Russell
The Russell community is extremely concerned regarding an Application (200223-RMALUC) to build yet another helicopter landing area in our community.  While it is appreciated that the Application is at the early stages of the planning process, it is important that the community conveys to Council the extent and magnitude of its concern.
Following a public meeting on 3 January 2020 convened by the Russell Protection Society,  please find attached a list of 93 local residents who attended and who have requested that their concerns are voiced and, more particularly,  that they are consulted and afforded the opportunity to participate in a notified planning process.
Russell is a heritage notated environs, which reflects the areas heritage and character, which in turn is an important tourist attraction. The helicopter proposal will have more than minor effect in Resource Management Act (RMA) terms and is inconsistent with the heritage character and current amenity of Russell.  Based on independent RMA advice, the community believes that the Application can not meet the statutory threshold tests. Further, the submitted Assessment of Environmental Effects (AEE) fails to address the key environmental issues and is not accompanied by the range of specialist reports which would be expected.  As a result, a very narrow focused AEE has been submitted. If the applicant had undertaken consultation prior to lodgement they would have understood the range of issues and concerns that would need to be addressed.
The Russell community is of the strong view that current helicopter activity in the area is already having an unacceptable level of impact on the enjoyment and value of their properties.
Please find attached copies of both paper and electronic petitions containing the names of 514 people who have requested the following actions from Council: 
That our Community Board and Mayor meet with representatives of the Russell Community in order to receive an update on the Application and to discuss the community’s concerns;
That Council actions a notified process. This is consistent with the provisions of S95A of the Resource Management Act because the Application has more than a minor effect and there are many affected parties, as evidenced by this schedule of names. This outcome is not negotiable as it is the only statutory forum provided for our community input.
